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       August 5, 2016 
 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary  
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 

 
Re:   CASE 14-M-0224 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Enable Community 

Choice Aggregation Programs 
 

Filing of Proposed CCA Tariff Leaf for National Grid 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

On behalf of The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid NY (“KEDNY”), 

KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid (“KEDLI”), and Niagara Mohawk 

Corporation d/b/a National Grid (“NMPC”)(collectively with KEDNY and KEDLI, “National 

Grid” or the “Company”), I am writing to submit the enclosed tariff leaves in accordance with 

the Public Service Commission’s (the “Commission’s”) order issued April 21, 2016 in the 

above-reference proceedings (the “Order”), and your letter dated June 6, 2016, granting a request 

to extend the deadline to submit proposed tariffs to August 5, 2016. 

On April 21, 2016, the Commission issued the Order directing electric and natural gas 

utilities statewide to increase the ability of individuals and communities to manage their energy 

usage and bills in order to facilitate wider market based deployment of clean energy including 

energy efficiency, large-scale renewables and distributed energy resources (DER) and to also 

increase the benefits of retail competition for residential and small non-residential customers. 

The Order also authorized municipalities (villages, towns, and cities) to undertake Community 

Choice Aggregation (“CCA”) programs consistent with the discussion in the Order and its 

appendices. 

Jeremy J. Euto 
Senior Counsel II 
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 In accordance with Ordering Clause 3 of the Order, utilities were directed to provide (a) 

aggregated and customer-specific information from utilities to municipalities, municipal 

contractors, and ESCOs under the terms described in the Order; and (b) the switching of 

customers currently receiving supply service from the utilities to ESCO supply without 

affirmative consent of the customers as also documented in the Order.    

Ordering Clause 4 directed each affected utility that intended to charge a fee for the 

provision of the data to file proposed tariffs for Commission consideration, along with an 

explanation of why the proposed fees are reasonably related to the value of the data and the cost 

to the utility producing the data.  The attached proposed tariff leaves for NMPC, KEDLI and 

KEDNY set forth their respective CCA Program(s) in accordance with the requirements of the 

Order and the extended timeline to file.  Attachment 1 included with this filing sets forth the 

methodology used to calculate the CCA costs as described in the tariff leaves provided. 

Waiver of newspaper publication in accordance with the requirements of PSL §66-12 and 

16NYCRR 720.8 is requested for this filing.  Customers will be notified of the “CCA” Program 

from their respective municipality or their designee as this program becomes available. 

If you have any questions concerning this filing, please contact me at the number or 

address below.  

      Sincerely, 

 
      /s/ Jeremy J. Euto 
   
      Jeremy J. Euto 
      Senior Counsel II 
      National Grid 
      300 Erie Blvd West 
      Syracuse, NY 1352 
      315-428-3310 
      jeremy.euto@nationalgrid.com 

enclosures 
cc (via email): 
Denise Gerbsch 
Allison Esposito 
Ron Calkins 
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